

The Iowa Academy of Science

University of Northern Iowa, Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613

Phone 319-273-2021



15 September 1980

To: Academy members with a mathematics interest

From: Robert W. Hanson, Executive Director

Re: Reorganization of Mathematics Section

By mutual consent the Iowa Section of MAA is no longer functioning as the Mathematics Section of the Academy.

The Academy now intends to have a Mathematics Section made up of those Academy members who have indicated interest in this area.

However, due to the reorganization, we do not now have a designated chair for this section. We would like to have nominations for this position, including self-nominations.

The duties are not arduous but if there is to be a Math Section program at the 1981 Academy meeting at Coe College on April 24-25, we must have someone to organize the program. Much help is available from the Academy office, and the task can be quite satisfying.

Joint efforts with other non-Academy math groups is of course a possibility, providing all parties agree to the procedures and fees that the Academy has established for its sections.

May I hear from many of you as soon as possible? If there are several nominations we will conduct a mail ballot.

Thanks for your help and interest.

A copy of the marked membership roster is enclosed in case you wish to peruse the list of possible nominees. Math section members are marked.